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City of Nanaimo Set to Expand Linley Valley Park

Summary

Linley Valley Park will expand with the acquisition of a 20.2 hectare (50 acre) parcel of land. At their May 28, 2018
In Camera meeting, Council approved the purchase of this parcel which was the focus of a development
application in 2017 not favoured by the public or Council. The City has been working with the property owner to
come to an arrangement to transfer the property to the City for some time and a deal has nhow been completed
between the two parties. Council is excited to protect this property as parkland as part of the City's commitment to
environmental stewardship and preserving open space for the enjoyment of the public.

For more information on Linley Valley Park as well as Nanaimo's extensive network of parks and trails, visit
Www.nhanaimo.ca/goto/parks.

Strategic Link: Environmental Responsibility: protecting and enhancing Nanaimo's natural environment. Active
Lifestyle: an active and healthy place to live.

Key Points

e The City has agreed to a purchase price of $3,000,000 for the property.
e 5260 Tanya Drive will transfer to the City of Nanaimo on June 15, 2018.

Quotes

"The acquisition of the Tanya Drive property is a significant addition to the protection and preservation of the
Linley Valley ecosystem. And will provide citizens an opportunity to share a piece of nature for generations to
come."

Bill Bestwick
Councillor
City of Nanaimo

"The people spoke stating the importance of keeping this space green and very pleased we were able to do that
for the people to enjoy today and for the generations of tomorrow."

Bill Yoachim
Councillor
City of Nanaimo

"l am very pleased that the City was able to come to terms to purchase this addition to Linley Valley parkland.
It is a magnificent addition to City green space and an area of natural beauty to be enjoyed by all residents."

lan Thorpe
Councillor
City of Nanaimo

"The acquisition of 5260 Tanya Drive adds another layer of preservation to the complex ecosystem of Linley
Valley. Nanaimo residents can take pride in the city’s goals towards more parks and greenspace for the people’s
enjoyment.”

Gord Fuller
Counciller
City of Nanaimo
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Continued... City of Nanaimo Set to Expand Linley Valley Park

Quick Facts

e The parcel, located at 5260 Tanya Drive, is adjacent to the City's Linley Valley Park and is comprised of

second growth forest.

e The acquisition of 5250 Tanya Drive will increase Linley Valley Park to 184.2 ha (455.2 acres).
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Contact:

Bill Corsan

Deputy Director, Community Development
City of Nanaimo

bill.corsan@nanaimo.ca

250.755.4426

View the online edition for more information -
https://cnan.ca/2sjhLPK

Richard Harding

Director of Parks and Recreation
City of Nanaimo
richard.harding@nanaimo.ca
250.755.7516
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